++Winchester League of Women Voters Steering Committee Minutes   

November 4, 2014, at 7-9pm

At the home of Vicky Coccoluto, 25 Fells Road, Winchester 

In attendance: Vicky Coccoluto (facilitator) also acted as host 

due to a change of plans, 

 Leslie Kennedy (secretary)


Susan Woodward                               Rosemary Pye

Juanita Zerda                                     Nancy Schrock (joined us into the meeting) 
Jean Herbert absent, Marilyn also absent                        

Welcome and Check-in was shortened. Minutes approved with small corrections:  Susan and Vicky met with Jo-Ann to select debate questions for Oct 23 event.  Gloria assisting Nancy to organize the Moveable Feast; Nancy picked up on planning issues when she returned from her summer travels.  Juanita asked whether a high school student would be asked to help with webpage.  Vicky volunteered to contact WHS high school.

1. Treasurer’s Report – waiting for more money to come in with renewal of membership. 4 new members recorded so far. Outgoing costs included membership brochures and postage and costs associated with elections and events. 

2. Membership Report 69 members plus 1 Local League only member. Membership renewal letters sent out. Problems with two addresses in membership database. One new member because of membership drive. A few membership renewals have come in at this time. There has not been a response to the letters sent to Town meeting members at this time. Suggestion that Leslie talk to Mary Ellen Lannon about new voters to Winchester in consideration awarding the last two gift membership. Has reached out to Winchester Multicultural Network Executive Director but has not heard back.  Will try again. 

3. Voter Services / Programs Reports given by Rosemary for Marilyn

Stoneham High School handles assembly differently than WHS. They prefer program every other year and include juniors and seniors. 

Stoneham collected 116 voter registration cards – 23 eligible to vote in November election, 35 eligible in 2015 Town election, remaining 57 will be entered for 2016 by Town Clerk.

Winchester High School collected 36 cards, additional 6 sent in cards to Town Hall.  
14 students are not eligible until after the Nov. 4th election as they are too young. The setting proved challenging and collection was rushed. 

October 23rd Candidate Forum 

50-75 people attended at the Jenks

good turnout, one  candidate brought a lot of supporters, positive feedback on fairness

4. Tuesday Topic

      a.October 28th event with Ballot Questions

Event with two speakers, 24 people present: 26 including Mr. Hurst, and Sen. Jehlen, who remained for the discussion. For our first event, it went well. Many positive comments and appreciation for a daytime program. One lesson learned – the library has microphones that we could have used had we known about them. 

b. Meet the new state reps and senators event for Tuesday, December 9 – Juanita and Jean. Vicky made a suggestion that we consider combining this event with the moveable feast but after some discussion it was decided to keep them separate. Juanita and Jean will reach out to the state reps and senators; need at least two to attend to proceed. 

Decision was made to alter the time to 1-2pm because of lunch and not providing food. Poster information needed to go out to Nancy for a Tuesday Topic outreach.  

c. Health Insurance Coverage for Town Employees GIC – discussion about level of interest, space and time of day issues pending. Win –Cam has a space that might be an option. 
5. Upcoming Programs

Moveable Feast- Town Hall on Thursday, November 4, 2014, Nancy

Nancy meeting with Gloria after election, email blast going out to membership for volunteers

We decided to go with the picture of Town Hall on Cake again. 

Will have available bigger version of Taxpayer flyer for display at event. 

Need for greeters, servers and runners. 

6. Future Programs

Campaign Finance Issue – a packaged event moving forward for January 27 at the Jenks Center 
Town election planning remainder:  these will entail forums and both Nancy and J0-Ann have travel plans for the early spring months. 

Smart Growth a probable Hot Topic, waiting for more information on the warrant for Town Meeting. 

Wright-Locke Farm has an upcoming information session on November 20, 2014 at 7pm at the Winchester Public Library. 

Spring Book Read - SC in favor of moving this event to March, which is also Women History Month. The annual Meeting had expressed a clear concern about the issue of violence against women. There was general agreement and interest in Rosemary’s suggestion for I am Malala: The Girl Who Stood Up For Education. Leslie mentioned that there is also a new children’s publication that recently came out by Jeannette Winters called Malala, A Brave Girl from Pakistan/ Iqbal A Brave Boy from Pakistan.  

Possible Hot Topic issue centered on the Governor’s Council. Rosemary commented that not many people seem to follow these races. There are 8 people who are elected from single member districts. They provide advice and consent, or refuse consent, to Governor’s appointments of judges and many other offices, payment warrants for state treasury, pardons, sentence commutations and other important matters. Vicky passed around article by Rick Holmes “Old, obscure and unneeded” from a fall issue of Lens about the Council.  Vincent Dixon, a Winchester resident, was a candidate, and had inquired about being included in a debate. Vicky agreed to contact him about a possible future Tuesday Topic on this issue.
7. Communications – Nancy

Nancy, Susan, Leslie and Jo-Ann will meet to discuss workflow, coverage and their individual roles in providing communications, including electronic and traditional media. Susan needs password privileges to Wild Apricot and Facebook. Nancy has received a thumb drive with all of Maryann’s files and is identifying files that are still active and need to be shared. Making posters, which has been time –consuming, will be easier now that she has these. Nancy does not think that WHS student will be helpful because of the time required to supervise. We seem to be able to get things done despite no new volunteers.
SC Discussion of school publicity issues: - The PTOs have deadlines early in the month. This presents a timing challenge with their newsletters. Approval needed from Superintendent’s office for posting notices so always go there first. 
Vicky will provide update list of spots for posting based on work that she did with Susan Woodward for the 2nd Middlesex Senate election. 

Nancy will make changes to our useful contact list. 
For planning purposes: Nancy away April and May (Susan and Leslie will work with Nancy on web communication in January and February and take over in March). Jo-Ann will be away March 14 –April 18. 

8. Old Business:

Nancy planning to convert to Quicken when treasurer. 

Additional note (Marilyn reminded us of our policy on cosponsorship tab 8 in binder after receiving the minutes) discussion about the missed a recent opportunity for the Sustainable Middlesex Climate Change seminar on November 1st.

Deferred Outreach Ideas until Marilyn present – also, review for purposes of Annual Meeting
Do we need to solicit members for Observer Corps – How many town meetings/groups can we reasonable cover?  We have covered Chamber of Commerce, Board of Selectman. Do we need to add others?  We can look for people that already attend these. 
By-Law changes. We decided not to formalize an Observer Corps at this time but to attend local meeting as relevant and of interest.
Article 10 – One month before the Annual Meeting solicit ideas from the general membership.  Members are not going to submit ideas unless we first solicit them

We’ve been having a bi-annual instead of annual audit.  (Article VII, Section 5 of By-laws calls for annual audit.) Change of treasurer is thought to be a good time to review. 

Deferred Civic Award discussion to next meeting. 

In favor of LWVW online Purchase – Nancy recommends that we join for one year and evaluate at the end, cost thought to be $100.   

9. Calendar:
Nov 19 (Wednesday) Non-Profit Net – Cary Library, Lexington 1:30-3:30

December 2 (Tuesday) 7pm SC Meeting at Nancy’s, Leslie (facilitator)

December 4 (Thursday) Moveable Feast at Town Hall

December 9 (Tuesday) Meet the Newly Elected Reps., Senators at

Winchester Public Library 1-2pm

January 27 (Tuesday) Campaign Finance Program 

January 28 (Wednesday) Politics of Inequality Forum, Bentley Univ., Waltham, 7-9pm

May 15-16, 2015 LWVMA Convention

Upcoming Meeting:

 December 2 (Tuesday) 7-9pm SC Meeting / Nancy Schrock (Host) 13 Cabot Street
Facilitator: Leslie Kennedy

Secretary:  Nancy Schrock

Members are encouraged to invite prospective members to attend but please let the host know. 

